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Covid 19 has restricted my interaction with most of the MD’s Leo 
clubs to the virtual realm. I sent numerous email messages to 
advisors and DGs regarding upcoming events. On March 25th, I 
virtually attended a Leo townhall presentation where the speakers 
were 2nd VP Brian Sheehan and 3rd VP Dr. Patti Hill.  
 
On April 22nd, the MD hosted a discussion on local Leo activities. 
Ojas Chitnis, the Leo representative to the Board of Directors, 
representing CA 1, was also in attendance. Many interesting 
topics were discussed. Sadly, this discussion/ presentation was 
poorly attended.  
 
On May 22, officer training was offered virtually and Leos 
throughout our district were invited to attend.  The Leo Advisory 
Panel for Constitutional area 1 held its virtual meeting on the 
same day.  Ojas led the meeting for the Leos, also presenting 
were Lion Robert Wilby, Leo Analaura Gregorio, PCC Pam 
Graney and 32 additional panelists. Second VP Brain also spoke 
about the future of Leos. Some of the important information they 
presented were the following facts; 200 new Leo clubs were 
added worldwide, the Country of Somalia added its first Leo Club, 
and Leo’s increased by 18% worldwide. Sadly CA 1 is down 36 
Leo Clubs for the year; a sobering statistic. On a lighter note, at 
the end of the panel, Ojas hosted an online quiz which yours truly 
won, continuing to uphold MD-19’s reputation for excellence.   
 
Thank you all for allowing me to serve the MD. 
 


